April 19th, 2024 Health Commission of Guangdong Province Guang Zhou Guangdong Province P.R.China

Subject: Heartfelt Thanks for Dr. Li Bingkun's Excellent Medical Care

Dear Health Commission of Guangdong Province

I hope this letter finds you well. My name is Davina Gordon Nelson, and I am writing from Dominica to express my profound gratitude and appreciation for the exceptional medical care provided by Dr. Li Bingkun from the sixth medical team sent to Dominica.

Six months ago, my beloved mother, Veronica Gordon, was diagnosed with left kidney cancer. Due to the limited medical facilities available in Dominica, we were extremely concerned about the available treatment options. However, the arrival of Dr. Li Bingkun brought us hope and relief.

Dr. Li Bingkun meticulously arranged and performed the surgery that my mother desperately needed. His skill, dedication, and compassion were evident throughout the treatment process. Thanks to his expertise, my mother's recovery has been remarkable. The surgery was successful, leaving minimal scarring, and her kidney function is normal with no significant abnormalities found upon follow-up examinations.

I am deeply thankful to Dr. Li Bingkun for his life-saving intervention. His presence in Dominica as part of your medical assistance team has not only restored my mother's health but has also strengthened the bond between our communities through such acts of kindness and professional excellence.

Please convey my deepest thanks and heartfelt blessings to Dr. Li. We pray for his continued success so that he may help more people as he has helped my mother.

Thank you, once again, for supporting this invaluable medical mission in Dominica. It is my sincere hope that the cooperation between Dominica and the Guangdong Province can continue to flourish, bringing more medical advancements and exchanges that benefit all involved.

Warmest regards.

Davina Gordon Nelson

Dominica